
SHESHEQUIN TOWNHSIP Regular Meeting Minutes June 16, 2025 

 

Chairman Lafy opened the meeting at 6:30pm:  Attendees, Chairman Kurt D. Lafy, John Smith, member 

and Vice-Chairman Joe Richter was present; also present was secretary, Lori Kepner.  There were several 

visitors present, Richard Farr, and Brandy Smith. 

 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited:  There were no Amendments to Agenda. 

 

Public Comments:  Richard Farr was present to discuss the Fire agreement between Ulster/Sheshequin 

Fire Dept and Sheshequin Township again.  Unfortunately, he brought the wrong copy so he will bring 

the corrected copy to the July 2025 Township Meeting.  Brandy Smith was present to discuss the lack of 

hiring another full-time road crew employee.  She feels concerned about the upcoming winter months 

and what could happen to the Township.  She voiced her opinions on what employees benefits and 

wages should keep up with the current times.  She was given a copy of the employee manual and the 

board encouraged her to give them her ideas to suggest for updating the employee manual for 

consideration. 

 

Approval of Minutes: The May 19th, 2025 Regular Meeting minutes were motioned by Smith; Richter 

seconded and all agreed.    

 

Reports: 

Roadmaster -   They have been working roads as they can weather permitting.  They are pretty much 

done with the north side of the Township. John meet with the Radio company.  He will move forward 

with any updates the radios may need.  ¾ of the North side of the Township has had the roads mowed 

back.  He has started to oil the roads with Suit Kote.   

 

FIRE DEPT:  Nothing new.  

EMC & Web Site:  nothing new 

SEO Report & Code’s/Permit:  nothing new   

 

Old Business: 

Solar Ordinance updates:Kurt is still working on the updates.   

 Antolic:  There is nothing new to report on Antolic we can take it off the agenda for now.   

New Business:There is no new business. 

 

A Lafy/Richter motion passed to accept the Treasurer’s Report and approve bills; with the correction to 

the Total amount of all funds as $1,548,866.21.  The meeting adjourned at 7:33pm. 

 

Next Township Regular Meeting is July 21, 2025 

 

 

 


